MINUTES FOR CDSA A.G.M. 2006

COMMITTEE PRESENT: KRB, AD, JL, SW, DP.
1. AD opened meeting. The welcome to members was extended. He offered his congratulations to other committee members, for the success of team and tournament competitions, though voiced that turn out for Thursday competitions had been disappointing.

2. Presentation of trophies. Roll of honour called by KRB, trophies presented by AD. No trophies for Doubles events runners up were presented due to the non-appearance of the teams in question.

3. Secretary’s report. KRB commented on the leagues, and the success of the Cardiff Invitational Open, though registering that Riley’s felt they had not had suitable return for their investment, and his disagreement with this. He reminded players of the opportunity to join web and forum (see GJ), and suggested issues of player conduct would be raised later.

4. Financial report. SW made figures available via sheet to all members. Colin Lane questioned the fees not paid by Rileys A side this year. SW announced that the debt had been written off. £100 is still outstanding from the same club for its sponsorship of the Cardiff Invitational Open, meaning that the current balance stands at £360.04. Questions were invited; no further questions were offered.

5. Election of officers

· It was announced that KRB, JL and AD would be standing down.

· SW proposed Spencer Symmons as League Secretary (2nder G. Jones)

· SW proposed Brian Rees as Tournament Secretary (2nder G. Jones)

· Geraint Jones proposed Ron Allen as League Chairman (2nded D. Wall)

· No objections or alternative candidates were offered to these nominations, and the members were duly elected as proposed.

6. Ron Allen requested that the serving committee should conclude the meeting before the newly elected committee members take up their posts.

7. Proposals and amendments

· Proposal 1 – KRB outlines the proposal. Glyn Jones suggested the amendment that teams may postpone a game if they can mutually agree a date within a calendar week, and inform the League Secretary. This was 2nded by Brian Rees. The amendments by Tony Palkowski and Colin Lane were withdrawn. The proposal, with the amendment suggested by Glyn Jones, was carried unanimously.

· Proposal 2 – AD outlined the proposal. KRB and JL clarified. Dave Wall suggested the amendment that transfers should be permitted only during the first 6 matches of the season. Glyn Jones seconded this amendment, and the proposal and amendment were passed unanimously.

· Proposal 3 – AD outlined. Glyn Jones asked for clarification that ‘2 seasons’ means the current and following season (confirmed). Tom Cross asked for the phrase ‘at the Committee’s discretion’ to be added as an amendment, seconded by Glyn Jones. With this amendment, the proposal was accepted unanimously.

· Proposal 4 – AD outlined the proposal, and KRB clarified. Proposal accepted.

· Proposal 5 – Outlined. Spencer Symmons requested an amendment that the list be limited to warning, player suspension and player expulsion, and with this amendment, the proposal was passed.

· Proposal 6 – AD outlined, and corrected that the entry fee should read £3, not £2.50 for individual entries. Nigel Blackwell requested that the fees for entry to tournaments should remain unchanged. SW 2nd ed this. Bill Bainton voiced the view that it might discourage entries to increase entry fees. Dave Wall suggested that the fees should be as dictated by the original proposal (in error). Vote decreed that the fees for next year’s tournaments should be £2.50, and £5 per pair.

· Proposal 7 – AD outlined. Glyn Jones suggested an amendment that should read a minimum of 4 pairs or 8 individual entries. KRB suggested the amendment of 8 pairs or 8 individuals to give a complete quarter final draw. With this amendment, the proposal was accepted.

· Proposal 8 – AD outlined, and Colin Lane queried, before KRB withdrew the proposal.

· Proposal 9 – Passed.

8. KRB announced how and when teams are expected to register for the new season. Forms were made available, and should be given to SW before the final week in August.

9. Bill Gourlay queried whether there would be a Three Man Team Knockout Summer Tournament, and was told there had not been sufficient interest.

10. KRB outlined the situation involving Chris Alexander of Savoy during the season, and asked the committee for the new year to consider a ban. Colin Lane confirmed that he will be banned from the Savoy team for the new season. KRB reiterated his request for a full ban from the league, and this matter is to be raised as the first order of business, if put in writing by KRB, at the next committee meeting. 

11. JL invited thanks for AD / KRB.

Meeting closed.

